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USDA Policy, Information & Implementation Memos 
· SP24-2017- Local School Wellness Policy: Guidance and Q&As
· SP23-2017- Unpaid Meal Charges: Guidance and Q&A
· SP19-2017- Reporting Annual Income on School Meal Applications
Additional Topics                   
· NSLP Administrative Review Training and NSLP Annual Training

· New Child Adult Care Food Program (CACFP) Meal Pattern Training
· Unpaid Meal Charges USDA Webinar
· Community Eligibility in Rural Schools Webinar

· Breakfast Matters Webinar

· Smart Snack Waiver’s 
· New Manager Mondays 
Resources
· School Nutrition Programs Administrative Handbook
· Make it Local; Recipes for Alaska’s Children cookbook (Revised)
· Standardized Recipes for Schools

Grant Opportunities 
· Washington Dairy Council 
· School Grants for Healthy Kids 
USDA Policy, Information & Implementation Memos
· SP24-2017- Local School Wellness Policy: Guidance and Q&As Local educational agencies (LEA) participating in the National School Lunch Program and/or School Breakfast Program are required to develop a local school wellness policy that promotes the health of students and addresses the problem of childhood obesity. Wellness policies are tailored to the unique needs of each LEA and present an opportunity to improve the health of each community.
Sponsors: This USDA final regulation offers LEAs flexibility in determining how best to implement policies that reflect their unique circumstances. This memorandum provides Questions and Answers (Q&As) to address the local school wellness policy final rule. For more information on Local Wellness Policy you can go to USDAs web page at: https://www.fns.usda.gov/tn/local-school-wellness-policy 
· SP23-2017- Unpaid Meal Charges: Guidance and Q&A This Question and Answer (Q&A) memorandum is designed to provide an overview of policies related to unpaid meal charges in the National School Lunch Program (NSLP) and the School Breakfast Program (SBP) and to address common questions the Food and Nutrition Service (FNS) of the United States Department of Agriculture (USDA) has received from State agencies, school food authorities (SFAs), and local Program operators.
Sponsors: This USDA Policy memo provides great guidance and Q&As for those SFAs that need help starting an Unpaid Meal Charges policy or updating one the SFA may already have in place. If your district does not currently have an Unpaid Meal Charges policy this will be required in school year 2017-2018. For more information on Unpaid Meal Charges you can go to USDAs web page at: https://www.fns.usda.gov/school-meals/unpaid-meal-charges 
· SP19-2017- Reporting Annual Income on School Meal Applications This USDA Policy memo was released in the April bulletin.
Sponsors: This USDA Policy provides guidance on reporting annual income on free and reduced priced applications. Please note: Being Alaska has the Permanent Fund Dividend (PFD) all household free and reduced priced applications must be annualized when the SFA processes them for eligibility determination as the PFD is annual.
Additional Topics
· NSLP Administrative Review Training and NSLP Annual Training combined with Team Up for Success. 
· August 1st Administrative Review Training 

· 9:00am to 2:30pm

· August 2 & 3rd Team Up for Success Training (ICN)

· 9:00am to 5:00pm

· August 4th Annual NSLP Training

· 9:00 am to 5:00pm
This year we are teaming up with the Institute of Child Nutrition (ICN) for a fully packed week of training opportunities. 
On Aug. 1st we have our Administrative Review Training for those districts that are up for review in school year 2017-2018.
Then Aug. 2&3rd ICN will be presenting the Team Up for Success Trainings.

Last but not least Aug. 4th will be our Annual NSLP Training where we will be going over the updates to NSLP and best practices.
We will be send out a registration form that gives information on what will be covered in the Admin. Review Training, and in the Annual NSLP Training.
· New Child Adult Care Food Program (CACFP) Meal Pattern Training Registration – due by May 5, 2017

The New CACFP Meal Pattern training will take place next month – don’t miss the registration deadline!

School districts that serve pre-K children are required to follow the CACFP Meal Pattern starting in FY18.  School districts must comply with the new CACFP Meal Patterns (not the NSLP Meal Patterns for the pre-K children).  School districts operating the At-risk Afterschool Meals through CACFP have the choice of following NSLP or CACFP.   To assist with compliance, Child Nutrition Programs is offering a webinar for school districts that will only focus on the differences between these two child nutrition programs for the pre-k age group.  The at-risk programs can attend this webinar but will also attend the annual CACFP At-Risk training in August to learn about options for that program.

· May 17th                1:00pm – 3:00pm

Training registration is included with this bulletin and can be found at:  http://education.alaska.gov/tls/cnp/CACFP4.html.
· Unpaid Meal Charges As a reminder, SFAs are required to have a local meal charge policy in place no later than July 1, 2017. More information and best practices may be found on the Unpaid Meal Charges webpage: http://www.fns.usda.gov/school-meals/unpaid-meal-charges.
USDA Webinar: Unpaid Meal Charges: Local Charge Policy Requirement
· 
Thursday May 11th  │ Register here

School Food Authorities are required to have an unpaid meal policy in place for school year 2017–2018. This webinar will include an overview of the U.S. Department of Agriculture’s (USDA) work regarding unpaid meal charges, an overview of local meal charge policies, and time for Q&A. Visit USDA’s Unpaid Meal Charges website for USDA’s current resources, including guidance, handbooks, checklists, and a Q&A.
· Community Eligibility in Rural Schools Webinar Community Eligibility in Rural Schools 
May 8, 2017 - 9:00 AM Alaska ST The Community Eligibility Provision allows high-need schools and districts to offer meals at no cost to all students and eliminates the need for household school meal applications. Schools that implement community eligibility often see increased participation in the School Breakfast Program and the National School Lunch Program and reduced paperwork burden. Schools in rural communities are an important access point for nutritious meals for low-income students and offering meals through community eligibility can help ensure students have access to the healthy meals they need to succeed. Join FRAC, the National Rural Education Association and The School Superintendents Association to learn more about the benefits of community eligibility and how to implement it from rural school administrators.

· Breakfast Matters Webinar Breakfast Matters Webinar — Back To School
May 11, 2017 – 11:00 AM Alaska ST  The school year is ending, but the planning for the next academic year is already beginning. Join us as we share tips and tools for preparing your school district’s food and nutrition service strategies for the 2017–2018 school year. Topics will include forming an unpaid meal policy, making the most of the Community Eligibility Provision, and launching or enhancing your Breakfast After the Bell and afterschool meal programs.
· Smart Snack Waiver Reminder during the 2016-2017 school year, if your district was approved for a Smart Snack Waiver, allowing limited service of food items exempted from the nutrition standards for fundraising purposes. This notice serves as a reminder that the waiver request process is an annual requirement; a new request form and all supporting documentation—including an Implementation Assessment of your Wellness Policy—must be submitted for approval each year. 
To find out more information on Smart Snacks including the waiver form and Competitive Foods you can check out our web page at: https://education.alaska.gov/tls/cnp/competfoods.html 
· New Manager Mondays! This will be our last audio for the year. These audios are not trainings but more of a platform for new and current staff to call in and ask questions, hear about resources, discuss processes or issues with a process, and receive reminders of program reports or deadlines.
Every-other Monday at 1:30 pm we will cover different program topics that are taking place at the time or coming up soon. The next Monday’s topic will be May 15th The topic will be on: Unpaid Meal Charges
To join the call dial: 1-800-315-6338

Use the Access Code: 87091
We look forward to you joining us!
eLearning:

https://education.alaska.gov/ELearning/ you may watch many useful trainings, which can credit towards your Professional Standards training hours. 
Resources
· School Nutrition Programs Administrative Handbook Alaska Child Nutrition is proud to announce our release of the School Nutrition Programs Administrative Handbook. This handbook and several other helpful resources have been sent out to all School Food Authorities (SFAs). If you would like your own copy or to view it you may find it at: https://education.alaska.gov/tls/cnp/NSLP.html School Year 2016-2017 labeled NEW.
· Make it Local; Recipes for Alaska’s Children cookbook (Revised) Revisions have been made to several recipes in the Make it Local; Recipes for Alaska’s Children cookbook. 
The revised cookbook and separate recipe pages can be seen on the CNP webpage, please use the links below:

Menu Resources
Revised Cookbook:

https://education.alaska.gov/tls/cnp/cookbook/Make_It_Local_2ndPrinting.pdf
Revised Recipes:

https://education.alaska.gov/tls/cnp/cookbook/Revs_Recipes_Make_It_Local_Cookbook.pdf
· Standardized Recipes for Schools USDA’s Food, Nutrition and Consumer Services just released 50 new, mouth-watering recipes for school chefs on our What’s Cooking? USDA Mixing Bowl website.  Some are existing USDA recipes that have been updated, while others are brand new recipes that students will love.  These tasty, kid-approved recipes are tailored for large quantity food service operations in 25, 50, or 100 portions.  Each recipe includes a nutritional breakdown as well as crediting information on how the recipe contributes toward updated meal pattern requirements for the National School Lunch Program and other USDA Child Nutrition Programs.

The 50 recipes include main dishes and side dishes featuring more nutrient-rich ingredients such as whole grains, dark green, red/orange vegetables, and beans/legumes than ever before.  An additional 150 recipes are being developed and will be posted throughout the next year!  These recipes will provide a ready-to-go resource for school nutrition professionals looking for delicious, nutrient-rich dishes that will make it easy to meet meal pattern requirements and satisfy hungry kids.

Link to the complete set of recipes here: http://www.fns.usda.gov/usda-standardized-recipe
Grant Opportunities
	


· Washington Dairy Council offers two grants:
· Fuel Up to Play 60 (FUTP60) Grant: Increase the health and wellness of your students with up to $4,000 to implement sustainable physical fitness and nutrition strategies for your entire school. We can fund multiple schools within a district. Please contact us for more information. Fuel Up to Play 60 details. 
· Breakfast Grant: Increase your school breakfast participation! Up to $7,000 is available to support the enhancement and marketing of your school or school district's breakfast program. Support the learning in your district by implementing "recess before lunch". Funds are available to help build your existing program or start a new one. Please contact us for more information.
· School Grants for Healthy Kids $2500 grants for NSLP schools to purchase fresh (preferably local) fruits and vegetables. See website for more information and application: http://www.chefannfoundation.org/programs-and-grants/project-produce/. 
	Calendar of Upcoming Events & Deadlines

	May 1st                                   CNP web open for Renewal for School Year 2017-2018
Last day of School or June 1st     Food Safety Inspection Summary Report
Last day of School or June 1st      On-Site Review for Afterschool Snack Programs
June 30th                                CEP Applications deadline



In accordance with Federal civil rights law and U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) civil rights regulations and policies, the USDA, its Agencies, offices, and employees, and institutions participating in or administering USDA programs are prohibited from discriminating based on race, color, national origin, sex, disability, age, or reprisal or retaliation for prior civil rights activity in any program or activity conducted or funded by USDA.  

Persons with disabilities who require alternative means of communication for program information (e.g. Braille, large print, audiotape, American Sign Language, etc.), should contact the Agency (State or local) where they applied for benefits.  Individuals who are deaf, hard of hearing or have speech disabilities may contact USDA through the Federal Relay Service at (800) 877-8339.  Additionally, program information may be made available in languages other than English.

To file a program complaint of discrimination, complete the USDA Program Discrimination Complaint Form, (AD-3027) found online at: http://www.ascr.usda.gov/complaint_filing_cust.html, and at any USDA office, or write a letter addressed to USDA and provide in the letter all of the information requested in the form. To request a copy of the complaint form, call (866) 632-9992. Submit your completed form or letter to USDA by: 

(1)
mail: 
U.S. Department of Agriculture 

Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights 

1400 Independence Avenue, SW 

Washington, D.C. 20250-9410; 

(2) 
fax:
(202) 690-7442; or 

(3) 
email: program.intake@usda.gov.
This institution is an equal opportunity provider.
LEAs are required, by regulation, to keep Bulletins, Instructions, and USDA Policy Memorandums for reference and to apply immediately the appropriate instruction to agency programs. Call Child Nutrition Programs if you need further clarification.
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